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AJAY GOYAL * BHASKAR BHATTACHARYA 

(09013853783) * 
(08902198888) 

I.T.G.O.A. ZINDABAD ajoygoyal@gmail.com  secgenitgoachq@gmail.com 

 

F. NO. ITGOA/communication/2014-15                             Dated: 02-01-2015 

 

To 

   The Presidents/General Secretaries 

   Of all the Units of ITGOA. 

 

Dear Comrades, 

 

Subject: Extended Secretariat Meeting of the ITGOA, CHQ to be held on 

04.01.2015 - regarding. 

  

 The ITGOA, CHQ wishes a very happy and prosperous new year 2015 to all the 

members of this esteemed organisation.  

 

We also congratulate all the members of 2008, 2009 (leftover cases) and 2010 

batch who have been promoted as DCIT in the senior time scale w.e.f. 01.01.2015 vide 

CBDT Notification No. 19 of 2015. But unfortunately, the promotions have not been 

accorded to a large number of officers also due to deficient APARs. We need to take up 

the task of collecting complete APARs of all these officers as soon as possible and make 

their promotions in STS.  

 

 Comrades, you are aware that the Extended Secretariat Meeting of ITGOA, CHQ is 

scheduled to be held on 04th January, 2015 (Sunday) at 12.00 Noon in New Delhi to 

transact the various agenda items as per the notice dated 04.12.2014. It is to inform you 

that the venue of the said meeting has been fixed at the Income tax office, E-2 Block, 

Civic Centre, New Delhi. 

 

Beside other issues, one of the agenda items of the meeting is to discuss the 

course of action to be taken for promotion to the cadre of ACIT vis a vis implementation 

of the judgment in the case of Union of India vs. N.R. Parmar. In order to have a 

meaningful deliberation on this issue, it will be important to know the present status of 

implementation of the judgment and consequential revision of the ITO seniority lists in all 

the regions. We are very happy to mention that the task of such revision has been 

completed in UP(East), Kerala and NER. It is learnt that this exercise is likely to be 

completed soon in some other regions also. However, we are still away from the 

completion of the task nation-wide and every single day passes by waiting for the long-
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pending promotion in the cadre of ACIT adds a fresh more drop in the mounting 

frustration of our members.  

 

In the above scenario, the following issues may kindly be discussed/intimated in 

the meeting dated 4th January, 2015 by all the Units: 

 

1. By which date the work of revision in seniority and holding of review DPCs 

as per the CBDT advisory is likely to be completed in the Unit. 

2. Whether there is any problem being faced in the above exercise. If so, 

whether any support/assistance of the CHQ is required. 

3. The opinion of the Unit in holding the DPC for promotion to the cadre of 

ACIT- whether we should wait for DPC till the revision of seniority nation-

wide or we should make immediate efforts for holding of the DPC for 

promotion subject to revision of seniority as per the implementation of the 

NRP judgement.  

 

The Presidents/General Secretaries of all Units are again requested to attend the 

meeting or send representatives with all these information to make the deliberation 

concrete and decisive.  

 

I do request all the Units to inform their attendance in the meeting at least one 

day before, by sms, for the convenience of proper arrangement of meeting. 

 

With warm regards, 

 

Yours comradely, 

 

 
 

(Bhaskar Bhattacharya)  

Secretary General 


